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October 28, 2015

The Honorable Larry Phillips 
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
Enclosed for King County Council review is a report titled “Facilities Management Division Chinook Building Consolidations Capital Project Proviso Response.” This report responds to Proviso P3, Section 129 of Ordinance 17941 adopting the King County 2015/2016 Budget. This budget proviso required the Executive transmit a finalized plan for the Chinook Building consolidation and a motion that approves the plan. 
This report, which was prepared by the Facilities Management Division (FMD) after consultation with the Department of Public Health (DPH) and the Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS), contains a Phase I developed plan for increased occupancy and efficiency in the Chinook Building.  The Phase I plan is a financial benefit to DPH and DCHS and provides approximately half a million dollars of savings annually to those two agencies.  FMD also anticipates future efficiency moves in the Chinook Building, this effort is referred to as Phase II, with further financial and programmatic benefit to all tenants in the Chinook Building.  The updated scope of work for the project, Phases I and II, increases efficiency in County office buildings and also increases revenue via outside leasing.
This motion furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by exercising good financial stewardship and by planning for the long-term sustainability of County services. This motion is also in support of the Real Property Asset Management Plan (RAMP) policy 11.0, which states that FMD will proactively identify and implement efficiency improvements.
The enclosed report took approximately 120 hours to prepare for an estimated cost of  $17,313.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-477-9352.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services 
   (DES)


Patty Hayes, Director, Public Health-Seattle and King County 

Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services
William S. Kehoe, Chief Information Officer, King County Information Technology 
Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Dave Preugschat, Manager, Operations Section, FMD, DES 
